To his excellency the prime minister 

Greetings 

The signatories below present to you this letter explaining the forms of administrative obstinance that they face and that are all contradictory to law number 213 for the year 2017 and its statute. 
For many months we have attempted to find a solution to the detailed problems but we found no solution. We asked to meet his excellency the minister of work force hoping that our demands are met with the interest that they are due. The ministry of work force informed us that the time is not appropriate despite our continuous attempts. 

We assure you that we only demand the application of the law and to stop ignoring it and breaking it. We hope that you could interfere and take the necessary procedures to research the conditions of union organizations and follow the legal rules concerning it. 
We present this letter to your excellency because we trust your honest desire to endorse truth and solve all the pending problems and in your leaning to the rule of law the necessary transparency.
With all our due respect 

Attached 

· A copy of the request for a meeting with the minister of labour that was presented on Wednesday 9 January 2019

· A memo by the signatories that was presented to the minister of labour that complains against obstinance that we can not understand and the inexplainable practices by the ministry and its departments  

